REGION II MENTAL HEALTH BOARD
Oct 11, 2012

State Office Building  
Third Floor Conference Room

The meeting was called to order at 1:34 p.m. by Board chair Jim Rehder.

Present: (Board members are in bold, ex-officio members are italicized) Jim Rehder, Steve Button, Diana Pals, Chris Goetz, Vicki Malone, Darrell Keim, Marsha Wilson, Rod Estes, Brian Pope, Ron Beecher, Artice Coil, Eleanor Downey, Dean Allen, Beverly Fowler, Rep. John Rusche, Lisa Martin, Sandra Grove

--Welcome and Introductions: 

--Approval of Sept 2012 Minutes: Motion to approve by Diana Pals and seconded by Chris Goetz.  Minutes were approved.

--Board member nomination committee: Four current board members’ terms will be up soon.  Recruiting will be happening over the next month or so.  Process will include an application to be filled out and returned to the board for consideration.  Need 2 County Commissioner positions, 1 Health and Welfare position, 1 doctor and 1 law enforcement  position.  We will let the Commissioners appoint the Commission authority.  Applications will be due by December 1st and considered by the Board at the December meeting. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]--Rep. Rusche: Dr. Rusche shared that the RFP for mental health management is out and applications are being taken.  The contract will not cover pharmaceutical expenses or inpatient services. Medicaid expansion will occur that will cover individuals now covered by H&W.  He is concerned about us having the ability to retain MH/Psychiatric service providers in this area due to a low reimbursement rate.  He suggested possibly paying for residency services through the Univ. of Washington.  Director Reinke is looking to create a 600 bed facility for psychiatric prison.  Regarding health reform, any insurance will include mental health parity services.  People are talking with him about the difficulty they are having getting services for family members, especially acute MH crises.  He encouraged MH boards to share their communities’ experiences with access or lack thereof to appropriate and adequate MH services with Ross Edmunds at DHW in Boise.

--RMHB role in monitoring compliance of Jeff D lawsuit—Vicki, Brian 

--CMH data update—Brian/Deborah/Vicki Brian brought some mental health brochures that delineate CMH services.  They serve the most intense, highest acuity level crisis services and rely on other community services for most CMH needs.  They do offer screening services to assist in selecting appropriate services outside of DHW CMH services.  They also provide residential care services.  Sandra spoke about the Parenting with Love and Limits (PLL) six week course that is being offered in the community.  They serve families with children ages 10 – 17.  There is a 30 day, 60 day and 90 day follow-up provided. 

--Consider establishing Jeff D lawsuit monitoring/compliance committee—Vicki/Brian Attorney for Jeff D. has appealed the decision and it’s back in the court system.  The question has been raised whether we want a children’s mental health committee that comes out of the Regional MH Board to report on ALL children’s MH services in the region, reviewing data and trends that will then be reported to the governor. Steve, Darrell and Brian will investigate potential committee make-up and possible function of the committee.  They will report back at the November meeting.

--MH/SUD Service impact survey update—Diana and Eleanor A student has been recruited to manage the survey.  Changes are being made to the survey to update it.  Once the survey is finalized, it will be emailed out.  Personal contacts will be made to the hospitals to get a better response.  They will ask for surveys to be returned within two weeks (around November 9th) and about two weeks to have the results finalized.  The results and an executive summary will be presented at the December 13th Board meeting.  Region 2 legislators will be invited to share the results.

--Updates on Tele-mental health project—Randy Davis Nothing major to report

--BHIC reports—Teresa & Vicki Teresa had sent out minutes to board members.  Jim asked for a summary report.  Ron Beecher reported that legislation for transformation has been drafted and the governor is reviewing the legislation at this time.  There is a line item for a budget for the transformation process.  Region 1 MH and RAC Boards have combined at this point.  We will pursue 

--Mental Health updates – adult/youth- Vicki/ Brian 1925/24 referrals total of 24 in the past 4 months.  10 were screened positive and 6 are in process to know whether or not they’ll be screened.  Have completed 23 evaluations in the past 4 months.  

--State Hospital Report: Ken Kraft No report

--Mental Health Courts – Lisa Martin Nez Perce County has 11 participants, with one recent graduation and one pending in December.  Clearwater County has 3 participants and Latah County has 2 participants.  All three counties also have pending referrals to the program.  

--RAC report – Beverly Fowler Rate increases of 5% for providers went into effect 9/1.  Hands Across the Bridge event was very successful.  Steve Orr, LPD Chief was guest speaker.  Had around 125 people attend.  MH will be able to refer to BPA for substance abuse treatment. Will help expedite services for clients. Beverly reported that numbers of clients are up but funds have been cut almost in half.  
   
--New issues/ concerns??  Latah Alliance for Mentally Ill had a good event (movie) on 10/9 in Moscow.

--Next Meeting: Nov 8, 2012

Meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

--Thank you all and please submit your meeting Travel Forms

--Website: http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/, and our Regional board link
http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Medical/MentalHealth/RegionalMentalHealthBoards/Region2MentalHealthBoard/tabid/686/Default.aspx

